GENERAL SERVICES ADMINISTRATION
Washington, DC 20405

April 18, 2005

GSA Bulletin FMR B-8
Utilization and Disposal

TO: Heads of Federal agencies

SUBJECT: Procedures covering the utilization and disposal of small amounts of ammunition and non-standard firearms.


1.     What is the purpose of this bulletin?  This bulletin provides guidance to Federal agencies that dispose of ammunition and non-standard firearms.

2.     When does this bulletin expire?  This bulletin remains in effect until cancelled.

3.     What is the background?  The disposition of ammunition, especially of individual pieces of ammunition, has become a challenge for Federal agencies because the potential for abuse or personal injury.  Agencies disposing of ammunition, usually something less than a full box, under the abandonment and destruction authority contained in FMR section 102-36.315(a) should use caution since these items can be considered hazardous material.

The procedure is to contact the General Services Administration (GSA) Region 8, Property Management Center, Denver Federal Center, PO Box 25506, Lakewood, CO 82225, and report ammunition and non-standard firearms for disposal.  If Region 8 declines to process your request to dispose of your ammunition, you are authorized to contact a Federal, state or local law enforcement agency, or military explosive disposal activity to destroy these locally.  The intent of this procedure is to expedite the reporting and the disposition process by permitting agencies to dispose of less than a box load of ammunition locally.  The same procedure would apply if Region 8 declines to process a disposition request for non-standard firearms, e.g., revolvers, single-shot weapons, etc.

4.     What must I do as a result of this bulletin?  Each Federal agency should develop a liaison with their local Department of Justice, Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives (ATF) office, Department of Defense (DoD) Explosive Ordnance Disposal activity, state police or highway patrol, fire marshal, sheriff's department, and/or local police having the capability of handling and safely destroying unwanted ammunition and/or non-standard firearms.  To the maximum extent possible, agencies should ensure that such property is handled in a safe manner especially items being disposed of through abandonment and destruction procedures.

Due diligence shall be exercised in identifying and contracting with any activity to dispose of unwanted ammunition.  At a minimum, the disposing activity should provide closed loop documentation through the final disposition of the equipment, comply with all environmental laws and regulations, and document the destruction of the ammunition or non-standard firearms.

Agencies should retain files documenting the disposal of excess personal property a minimum of three years in accordance General Records Schedule 4.

5.    Who should I call for further information? Robert Holcombe, Director, Personal Property Management Policy Division (MTP), Office of Governmentwide Policy, General Services Administration, Washington, DC 20405; telephone, (202) 501-3828.  
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